
3Volume 53 March 2024

Contents

Heliamphora electrum (Sarraceniaceae), an enigmatic species of marsh pitcher plant from the 
Sierra de Lema of Venezuela------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 4

Dealing with loss as a horticulturist------------------------------------------------------------------------- 52
New cultivars--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 55

CPN needs articles from you

Have you ever considered writing an article or submitting a paper for CPN? Diversity of 
content is critically important to the success of CPN, and it is vital we can constantly draw on 
a range of articles and papers that interest a wide cross section of our community. To date we 
have managed to always have enough interesting content to deliver a high-quality quarterly 
journal. However, as of late this has proved to be more challenging. Our members, like the 
broader community, are increasingly under more time pressure, and there is a lot of digital 
content available, but if only a small number of our members stepped up and wrote one con-
tribution a year, we would have more than enough interesting and diverse articles and papers. 
Our editors are more than happy to assist, so please don’t be shy.

On the topic of digital, the ICPS, like most organizations is continually increasing its digi-
tal footprint and use of various platforms to communicate with members and share content. 
One thing that really helps us is the use of email to send out important communications. We 
do this infrequently and it is never sales or advertising. Most members now have access to 
the net and email, and we have most member’s email address. If you haven’t updated your 
contact details, please let us know or visit our members website https://icps.clubexpress.com. 
We also have quite a few members who have set their accounts to not receive notices, whilst 
we respect people’s privacy, it would be great to see all our members available for email 
communication with us.

—Richard Nunn, ICPS President


